
September 26, 2024 

Dr. Wenzi Zhuang
Assistant Professor
Dongbei University of Finance and Economics
zhuangwenzi@dufe.edu.cn

Dear Wenzi, 

Thank you for your interest in Hawaii Accounting Research Conference (HARC 2025). Your 
paper "Does State Ownership Affect Audit Practice? Evidence from Audit Adjustments in 
China" with Jade Chen reviewed by two anonymous reviewers in Auditing Trach. This paper 
has been accepted for presentation in one of the concurrent sessions. You are registered and 
expected to attend HARC-2025 to be held at the University of Hawaii at Manoa on January 
2-5, 2025 to present this paper.

We anticipate an attendance of approximately 350 scholars in the Accounting fields from  
academic and research institutions throughout the world. Together, you will create an exciting 
and meaningful interaction that provides an excellent opportunity for the sharing of ideas and 
research. Please plan to participate in the entire conference throughout the week, as the  
schedule of paper presentations cannot be set soon.  

Discounted room rates at the conference hotel are available for our participants on a first- 
come, first-served basis from January 1, 2025-January 7, 2025. Hotel reservations must be 
handled directly with that hotel, or an accommodation of your choice.  

Should you need further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact our conference office at 
Harc@hawaii.edu. 

Sincerely, 

Hamid Pourjalali, Ph.D. 
Director and Don Corbin Professor of Accounting 
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